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Concord Free Public Library CorporationDear Citizens of Concord, 
As we look towards warmer days, I am reflecting on the  
challenges and opportunities we all experienced this past year.

Like many of you, I am extremely grateful for family, friends, 
and essential workers. As we were reminded about how 
important the Library is to us, we realized that Library staff 
members are essential workers. And we are so appreciative of 
how they continued to support our patrons through services, 
programs, and activities without missing a beat.

At the beginning of the pandemic, we were able to highlight 
the wealth of on-line services that the Library has to offer, 
including books, newspapers, magazines, films, music, and 
access to Special Collections. As the pandemic continued, we 
created a variety of virtual programs and activities to enrich 
all ages in the community. When curbside pick-up began, it 
felt like a special gift to physically connect us to literature, film, 
art, and music from our collections. The Library staff worked 
like busy elves to safely fulfill thousands of requests. And when 
the building opened again and people could actually be in the 
beloved spaces, it felt like a transcendental experience.

To add to our blessings, we were able to break ground on our
exciting Library expansion after almost a decade of planning.
By the end of this year, we expect to be enjoying the new
spaces in person.

While we don’t know what the future holds, we do know that 
the Library will endure and continue to find ways to be relevant 
and serve its patrons – in good times and bad.

Wishing you a safe and healthy spring!

Sherry F. Litwack

President, CFPL Corporation
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The Library Corporation Trustees at the October 2020 groundbreaking ceremony 
for the Library expansion project.
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The Library Corporation is a 501(c)(3) not-for-profit corpora-
tion that has functioned successfully since 1873 as a public- 
private partnership with the Town of Concord. While the Town 
has responsibility to employ the library staff, purchase books 
and other media, and cover the cost of utilities such as heat, 
light, power and telecommunications needs and daily custodial 
maintenance, the Corporation manages and provides funding 
for the following important library functions:
• � �Caring for the buildings and grounds, maintenance of build-

ing systems, as well as acquisition of furniture and fixtures. 
•  �Maintaining and growing the Library’s Special Collections, 

which consists of thousands of historical documents, letters, 
manuscripts and other written material dating to the town’s 
founding in 1635, as well as artworks of various kinds given 
to the library over the years. 

•  �Augmenting the Town’s purchase of books and media,  
currently $125,000 each year.

•  �Administering the Charles Williams scholarship program that 
currently awards $25,000 annually in college scholarships.

•  �Maintaining insurance coverage against a comprehensive 
array of property, casualty and other risks.

The Corporation expended $809,000 on operating expenses 
during our 2020 fiscal year. To support our operations, the  
Corporation relies on an annual draw on our endowment funds, 
with additional funding from annual appeal donations and fees 
and other income. For many years, the Corporation has used a 
conservative draw rate equaling 3.5% of the average endowment  
balance as measured over the previous three fiscal year-ends. 
The 2020 annual appeal was impacted by the closure of the 
Library at the onset of the COVID-19 pandemic; however, 
we were able to secure a Paycheck Protection Program (PPP) 
loan from the U.S. Small Business Administration that helped 
partially offset lower annual appeal income and maintain our 
staffing levels. The PPP loan was fully forgiven in early 2021. 

Following several years of extensive planning, the Corporation 
began construction in Fall 2020 of the largest expansion project 
we have ever undertaken. The project will incorporate the 
historic home at 151 Main Street, and provide approximately 
15,600 feet of additional space that will include a new children’s 
library and a wonderful new space for gathering, reading and 
relaxing to be called the Commons. The project will also repur-
pose the current children’s room as a new public meeting space, 
expanding our capacity to host larger audiences for our popular 
music, lectures and other programming. 

We estimate the building project will cost $10.8 million. We are 
raising the funds from a combination of generous donations by 
Concord families, gifts from institutions and local corporations, 
and grants totaling $1,200,000 from the Town approved at the 
2018 and 2019 Town Meetings. At present the Corporation  
has secured gifts or commitments for $10.1 million, and is in  
the process of fundraising for the final $750,000 needed to 
complete the project on schedule later this year.

The Charles Williams Fund provides an 
annual stipend for scholarships awarded 
to college-bound Concord students who 
demonstrate an interest and aptitude in 
the Studio Arts or in Music.  

The Fund is named for Library benefactor Charles Williams, 
a contemporary of the Library’s Founder, William Munroe.  
Scholarship awards received by Williams Scholars range 
from $3000–$5000 and may be renewable annually for the 
remainder of the student’s undergraduate career. Smaller 
one-time grants are given to Honorable Mention recipients.

The 2020 recipients for The Charles Williams Scholarship 
for Excellence in Music, and The Charles Williams  
Scholarship for Excellence in Visual Arts were:

�• �Eleanor Kuchar, Concord-Carlisle High School, Class of 
2020, Tufts University, Class of 2024 (Honorable Mention 
in Music)

�• �Madeline Mueller, Concord-Carlisle High School, Class of 
2020, Tufts University, Class of 2024 (Honorable Mention 
in Music)

For more information on the scholarships, please visit 
concordlibrary.org/about/williams-scholarship.

THE
CHARLES
WILLIAMS

SCHOLARSHIPS



As of April 2nd Library Director Kerry Cronin has resigned.  
The Trustees thank Kerry for her 12 years of service and wish  
her well in her future endeavors. 

The Concord Free Public Library’s mission is to inspire lifelong 
learning and to actively promote personal enrichment by  
connecting community members to information, ideas, culture, 
unique historical resources and each other in a tradition of 
innovation and excellence.

Despite the challenges of 2020, the Concord Free Public  
Library remained true to its mission by quickly adapting to 
the circumstances of the COVID-19 pandemic and delivering 
services in innovative ways. When library buildings closed in 
March, staff members seamlessly moved popular programs 
such as story times, book discussion groups, children’s concerts 
and cookbook club to a virtual platform. These programs not 
only offered opportunities for education and enrichment, but 
also a much-needed sense of community during a time of col-
lective isolation. The Library hosted 442 virtual programs with 
4,769 attendees beginning in March. The Library’s presence 
virtually also enabled staff to reach a broader audience, with 
program attendees from all over the United States and abroad.
Also noteworthy is the collaboration between the Library and 
the Concord Public Schools during the pandemic. Through the 
support of School Superintendent Dr. Laurie Hunter’s frequent 
promotion of CFPL’s Summer Learning Program, the Library 
had record participation. Overall, 552 readers read 2,430 books 
and completed 2,047 activities, all virtually! Thanks to our  
dedicated Girls Who Code volunteer facilitator, Theresa  
Hubshner-Younger, the club continued virtually when the 
schools transitioned to remote learning. The participants in 
Girls Who Code created many wonderful projects, some of 
which the library staff featured on our website.

Beginning in June the Library started offering curbside  
pickup service at the Main Library’s Sudbury Road entrance  
Monday–Friday between the hours of 10:00–6:00 p.m. and for  
a shorter duration at the Fowler Branch. Staff members fulfilled  

12,256 reservations. Library colleagues found creative ways to 
enhance this service by completing close to 100 personalized 
reading recommendations for all ages, launching a thematic 
book bundle option for young readers, providing complemen-
tary printouts, offering an outdoor puzzle swap, and providing 
Take and Make craft kits for families to enjoy. Take and Make 
kits have also been adapted as a monthly hands-on activity for 
seniors, which the Council on Aging distributes courtesy of 
the Friends of CFPL. While Library buildings were required to 
close for more than half the year, services have remained open 
and responsive throughout the pandemic. Staff have worked 
incredibly hard to keep up with service and program requests, 
and some departments reported being busier than ever.

We are grateful for the contributions of the Friends of CFPL 
and Library Corporation Trustees toward the Library’s success. 
Through the generosity of the Friends of CFPL and with the 
support of Board member Lara Wilson, the Library was able 
to offer mindfulness programs, writing workshops, and author 
talks, including an all virtual and very robust Concord Festival 
of Authors series in October. Among the program highlights 
included a keynote event with author Jennifer Haigh and 
an online lecture with Jill Lepore, recipient of the 2020 Ruth 
Ratner Miller Award for Excellence in American History. The 
Friends also hosted successful poetry readings and oversaw the 
installation of a book receptacle in the Stow Street parking lot to 
facilitate the donation of materials in support of library services.

The Library Corporation Trustees generously donated funds 
toward the purchase of multiple sets of tables and chairs at both 
locations to support the utilization of the Library’s grounds. 
This addition has been a boon for services, as visitors have been 
able to gather for socially distanced meetings, enjoy a quick 
snack or beverage and benefit from the Library’s Wi/Fi service. 
The availability of this furniture also enabled library staff to 
maximize the outdoor space for safe activities such as Story-
Walks and the annual fall scarecrow festival.

The Trustees broke ground on the building expansion project 
in September and have worked collaboratively with the Library 
staff on the planning for the expanded facility slated to reopen 
in the fall of 2021. The Trustees commissioned the organization 
GreenerU to work with stakeholders to create a Sustainability 
Plan, which positions CFPL as a community leader both in 
sustainable practice and in the development of programs to 
promote these values to others. It has been rewarding to  
participate in developing services for a post-pandemic time.

During the closure, the circulation of digital collections  
increased significantly. Staff members assisted patrons in access-
ing these materials by renewing and issuing new library cards. 
The Fowler staff provided bi-weekly recommendations of titles 
in the Hoopla collection and contributed to the staff picks page 
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on the Library’s website. Staff members also created online  
tutorials to assist patrons further. The Reference staff helped 
patrons download digital media to their devices through  
OverDrive, Libby, Hoopla, RBDigital, New York Times Digital, 
the digital Wall Street Journal, and Kanopy. In total, the  
Reference Department answered 1,566 questions over the 
course of the year.

Recognizing the pandemic as historically significant and in  
need of documentation, Special Collections launched a 
program called Chronicling COVID-19 where community 
members and organizations were invited to contribute a piece 
of writing or other creative expression about their experience 
during this most unusual time for the benefit of future gen-
erations. In order to create greater engagement around the 
library’s historic collections Curator Anke Voss launched the 
virtual series Concord Stories from Special Collections, which 
highlights the collections through stories about Concord’s 
people and places.

Anke Voss and her Assistant Curator also conducted an in-
ventory of the Library Corporation’s art collection and worked 
with a professional photographer to document the 200+ piece 
collection. The digital images will serve as a record of the col-
lections and support future programming and outreach, both 
on-site and remotely. Among the opportunities for showcasing 
these materials are two new resources, Omeka, an open-source 
web publishing platform for creating and hosting online  
exhibitions and Libguides, a content management system for 
developing guides for collections and other resources.

Among the other accomplishments in Special Collections  
is a lecture related to Little Women by Professor Anne Boyd 
Rioux and a subsequent Boston Globe article on the adapta-
tion of Louisa May Alcott’s novel and its effect on Concord. 
The Concord Free Public Library was also pleased to have the 
Stillman painting, The Philosopher’s Camp in the Adirondacks, 
featured in the Smithsonian American Art Museum’s  
exhibition, “Alexander von Humboldt and the United States 
Art, Nature, and Culture.”

Before the library opened for curbside services staff members  
used the time to attend many webinars and professional  
development opportunities, such as virtual recordings from  
the Public Library Association’s conference. Two staff members, 
Darshana Merchant and Irene Cunningham, received Parali-
brarian Recognition of Achievement levels 2 and 3, respectively, 
from the Massachusetts Library Association’s Paralibrarian 
section. We also congratulate our colleague Irene Cunningham 
for completing her Master’s Degree in Library Science in  
December. During this time, we met as full-staff weekly via 
Zoom to share innovative ideas and answer questions related to 
the Library’s reopening process. The team building we experi-
enced as a staff was a positive aspect during a difficult time.

Following the Commonwealth’s guidelines for reopening, we 
altered the facility and developed a modified service plan to  
ensure a safe reopening. This included scheduled time for 
seniors and other at-risk individuals, recording all visitors for 
contact tracing purposes and limiting in-person browsing to 
designated areas on the first floor of both buildings. We offered 
this service successfully from September 23–December 11, 
when we needed to suspend the service due to increased case 
counts for COVID-19. During that time, 5,344 visitors took 
advantage of the opportunity for in-person browsing between 
the two locations. Throughout the closure, all returned items 
are quarantined for up to 72 hours based on public health 
guidance. The Town Manager has generously offered fine am-
nesty on all materials until services are fully restored. Through 
the support of CARES Act Funds we were able modify HVAC 
equipment to iWave M technology in the fan coil units and 
Halo LED lights in the air handlers to improve the air quality 
for approximately 50% of the building. This coupled with new 
freestanding HEPA filters and the addition of MERV 13 filters 
will make both facilities safer when patrons return. Library staff 
are optimistic that we will be able to welcome residents back 
and resume full services sometime during 2021.

We congratulate long-serving staff members Karen Ahearn 
and Fayth Chamberland who both retired in 2020 after serving 
a collective 78 years in children’s services. CFPL also saw the 
departure of Branch Librarian Stephanie Rivera, who relocated  
to the Midwest with her family. We were saddened by the 
death of weekend custodian Warner Wood, who attended to 
both buildings with such dedication for decades. During 2020, 
we were pleased to welcome two new supervisors, Dorothy 
“Dorrie” Karlin, Fowler Branch Librarian, and Royce McGrath, 
Supervisor of Children’s Services.

Our sincere thanks to our very talented and dedicated  
colleagues who have performed extraordinary work in difficult 
times. Thanks also to the Library Committee, Library Corpora-
tion, and Friends of CFPL whose generous contributions make 
the success of the Concord Free Public Library possible.

Kerry Cronin, Library Director

The new tables and chairs on the lawn  
draw the community together, safely.

Staff enjoyed library themed treats.



SPECIAL COLLECTIONS REPORTThe Friends of the Concord Free 
Public Library is a nonprofit, charitable 
501(c)(3) organization that supports 
the library and promotes its vital role 
in our community.	

In 2020, the Concord Festival of Authors (CFA) moved 
online due to COVID-19. With the support of the Friends of 
the Concord Free Public Library, the enthusiasm of the CFA 
Team and the hard work of curator Lara Wilson, the CFA 
organized over 25 literary events. The CFPL Corporation 
generously funded the promotion of the CFA, and hundreds 
of participants attended the online events – not only  
Concordians, but literary enthusiasts from across the globe!

The festival kicked off with the annual Ruth Ratner Miller  
Memorial Award for Excellence in American History pre-
sented to celebrated historian and prolific author, Dr. Jill 
Lepore, who shared her keen insights about democracy to 
over 200 audience members on Zoom. One patron wrote, 
“I loved hearing Jill Lepore’s talk as she was awarded the 
(much deserved) Ruth Ratner Miller award... now that I 
live in western Massachusetts, it was a special treat to be 
with you tonight—the silver lining of the COVID crisis, I 
suppose.” The Friends of the CFPL sponsored the CFA 
Keynote Speaker, bestselling author Jennifer Haigh, intro-
duced by MIT creative writing professor Helen Elaine Lee 
before she discussed Why Stories Still Matter.

The virtual 2020 Breakfast with the Authors, emceed by 
Suzanne Koven, MD, featured Adrienne Brodeur (Wild 
Game), Caroline Leavitt (With or Without You), and Marjan 
Kamali (The Stationery Shop). Panels held through Zoom 
included: Children’s Writers, Debut Novelists (hosted 
by A Mighty Blaze), Young Adult Authors, International 
Poets, 20th Annual Massachusetts Book Award Winners, 
LGBTQ Memoirists and the Chunky Monkey Writing 
Group – comprised of nine highly acclaimed authors.  
Dr. Robin Schoenthaler from Emerson Hospital presented 
Writing about Coronavirus. The CFA 2020 concluded with 
the popular Mystery Night panel on Halloween, hosted by 
award-winning mystery author Kate Flora.

A multitude of Concord organizations moved their CFA 
events online, including Be Well Be Here (3 Writing 
Workshops) the Concord Bookshop (Margot Livesey), the 
Concord Museum (multiple award-winning historians Liza-
beth Cohen and Fred Logevall), Debra’s Natural Gourmet 
(Debra Stark), Orchard House (Pulitzer-Prize winner John 
Matteson as well as Jan Turnquist discussing Little Women 
from book-to-film), The Robbins House (Anti-Racism and 
Reconstruction panel), Thoreau Farm / Thoreau Society 
(Lawrence Millman), the Transcendentalist Council of First 
Parish (Jared Hardesty), Turning Life On (Dr. Anthony Rao) 
and Walden Woods Project (David Gessner). 

For more information on the Concord Festival of Authors, 
visit ConcordFestivalofAuthors.org.

As 2020 began, the Friends looked forward to celebrating  
our 50th anniversary. While the celebrations have been post-
poned, we reflect with gratitude upon the programming that 
became possible through the adaptability of our community.

Most recently the Concord Festival of Authors, chaired by the 
Friends and co-hosted with partner organizations in Concord, 
finished a hugely successful online festival. Over 200 people 
virtually attended the kickoff event, the Miller Award for  
Excellence in American History, presented to Dr. Jill Lepore. 

Our Poetry Series, featuring black poets Tommye Blount and 
Nathan McClain, Jeffrey Harrison, and Matthew Lippman, 
brought engaging conversation through Q&A sessions.  
The Friends’ Authors Series featured short story writer Ron  
Maclean; Concord wellness expert Jonathan Glass; and debut 
novelist Rishi Reddi. Friday Flicks at Fowler showcased films 
about Germany, German films and German people, such as 
The Counterfeiters and Wings of Desire. 

As part of our continued commitment to the condemna-
tion of racism, our partnership with Concord-Carlisle Adult 
& Community Education continues to bring important 
dialogue around Unconscious Bias to Zoom sessions. We 
additionally helped to fund the “What is Racism” children’s 
program by Wee the People.

In lieu of our twice-annual book sales, we have partnered 
with our online bookseller to provide donation bins for 
patrons. Our community has been very generous with 
donations since the bins arrived in August. A portion of all 
proceeds from books collected and sold from these bins goes 
back into library programming. 

This summer we partnered with our new Children’s Librarian,  
Royce McGrath and the young readers who participated in 
the Summer Reading Program to provide a $200 donation to 
Gaining Ground’s Read for Seed program.	

We continue to brainstorm ideas for offering traditional pro-
grams safely while bringing additional future programming.  
Please contact us with ideas. We thank you for your support.

Our gifts and programs are funded through the generosity of 
our members, sales of donated books, and sales of the book 
Historic Concord and the Lexington Fight. 

To learn more, or to join the Friends, visit us online at 
concordlibrary.org under “How We Work”.
Follow us on Facebook: @concordlibraryfriend 
E-mail us at friends@concordlibrary.org 

After serving as curator of CFPL’s William Munroe Special Col-
lections for 23 years, Leslie Perrin Wilson retired at the end of 
July 2019. An exhibition: Curator’s Choice: A Personal Perspec-
tive on Two Decades of Collection Building was on display in the 
Art Gallery from May 3 – July 25, 2019. The show featured one 
hundred items from the many gifts and purchases acquired by 
Leslie for Special Collections over the course of her tenure. 
 
Anke Voss joined the Concord Free Public Library staff as the 
new Curator for the William Munroe Special Collections in 
October 2019. After a comprehensive orientation by Assistant 
Curator Jessica Steytler, to the operation of the department, 
Anke was prepared to delve into the department’s rich hold-
ings, and serve patrons near and far. In addition to providing 
public service to researchers and other members of the public, 
Anke had numerous opportunities to meet with stakeholders, 
including representatives from the Concord Historical Com-
mission, Concord Historical Collaborative, Concord Museum, 
Concord Tourism, and Visitor Center, the Town Clerk, and 
the newly hired Municipal Archivist for the Town of Concord. 
With the assistance of Assistant Curator, Jessie Hopper, Special 
Collections completed an inventory of all art objects displayed 
at the Library or stored in the Special Collections vault. 
 
Anke also meets regularly with the Corporation’s Special Col-
lections Committee, to review policies and procedures, review 
plans to update the Special Collections staff and storage areas as 
part of the Library expansion underway, and share ideas about 
strategic planning for Special Collections. 

Doris Kearns Goodwin donated a large number of books from
the private collection that belonged to her and her late husband,  
Richard Goodwin, to the Library, after selling their home on 
Monument Street. In just her first week, Anke assisted the 
Library Corporation and Friends in consulting on which books 
to retain in the Library’s collection and which items to sell at the 
Friends book sale.

Robert Fàbregas, a publisher from Barcelona, who has been 
translating Thoreau’s essays into Catalan, visited Special  
Collections in October 2019 and donated copies of his first 
translations. 

Another noteworthy addition to Special Collections in Decem-
ber 2019 was the donation of the Amedio (Al) Armenti (1924-
2019) Papers. Armenti played a significant role in Concord’s 
many equal rights organizations. He was a lifelong pacifist and 
anti-war protestor. Renee Garrelick interviewed Armenti in 
2001 for the Concord Oral History Program.

Little Women Week took place December 15-22, 2019, with 
special events taking place in Concord, including a Little 
Women Walking tour. Tours concluded with a visit to Special 
Collections, where Alcott devotees viewed manuscript pages  

from Little Women, early editions of the novel, and Alcott 
photographs from the collection. The same week, students 
participating in a Library-sponsored workshop on Alcott-area 
bookbinding also got an opportunity to view Alcott’s original 
working manuscripts. 

Leading up to the opening of Greta Gerwig’s 2019 film adap-
tion of Little Women on Christmas Day, CBS Morning News 
anchor Rita Braver interviewed Professor Anne Boyd Rioux at 
the Library. Staged in the Special Collections Reading Room, 
the recording session included a discussion of Rioux’s recent 
publication, Meg, Jo, Beth, Amy: The Story of Little Women and 
Why It Still Matters, and Rioux’s analysis of Alcott’s Little Women 
manuscripts held by Special Collections. The segment aired 
on Sunday, December 15, 2019. The Library and Corporation 
hosted a well-attended lecture by Anne Boyd Rioux in January 
2020. Anne discussed the challenges of adapting the novel Little 
Women, and how each era produces its Little Women, from the 
first adaption for the Broadway stage to Greta Gerwig’s film.  
You can view Rioux’s lecture on our YouTube channel.  

The Library’s Walter James Stillman, The Philosophers’ Camp in 
the Adirondacks, was to be on view at the Smithsonian starting 
March 2020, for their major Alexander von Humboldt exhibit. 
The pandemic temporarily closed the exhibition, although it is 
on view virtually: americanart.si.edu/exhibitions. In prepara-
tion for the display, the Smithsonian paid for restoration  
and cleaning of the painting, completed by Carmichael Art 
Conservation LLC, in Bedford, Massachusetts. 

The Library’s bust of Louis May Alcott by Walton Ricketson 
spent February 2020 under the care of Robert Shure & Skylight 
Studios, Inc. Her repair and cleaning was the result of a request 
by the Providence Athenaeum, to create a replica of the bust for 
permanent exhibit at their institution, which is on view now: 
providenceathenaeum.org.

Primarily while working from home during the Library closure 
(March-June 2020), Special Collections started developing two 
new digital platforms to highlight the Library’s collections: 

•	� Omeka is a free, flexible, and open source web-publishing 
platform for the display of library, museum, archives, and 
scholarly collections and exhibitions. Special Collections is 
using Omeka to create new digital content, transform older 
online exhibits, and provide access to archived collections. 
https://sc.concordlibrary.org/  

•	� Libguides is a content management system used to curate 
knowledge and subjects, and we are using them to create 
specific guides to some of our most important subjects. There 
is a guide to Ralph Waldo Emerson, with links to CFPL’s 
Emerson materials as well as outside links to other Emerson 
materials and places.  https://concordfree.libguides.com/
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Douglas and Carolyn Gouchoe
Harold and Doris Goyette
Lloyd and June Grace
Robert Grappel
Priscilla K. Gray
Jon Grayzel
Graziani Family
Jeff Green
Richard and Claire Greene
The Greenhalgh Family
Phill and Liz Gross
Bob and Ann Gross
Patrick and Priscilla Guiney
Zachary and Lindsey Gund
Carl Gustafson

Bruce and Lori Hack
Dr. Terry and Mrs. Judy Hadley
Carol and David Haines
Susan M. Halby
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Haldeman
Ms. Phoebe Ham
Sharon Abra Hanen
Ms. Carol Ann Hannan
Mr. and Mrs. Mark and Pamela Hanson
Amy Wiswell Happ
Margaret C. Harding
Mr. and Ms. Christopher Harris
Dennis and Darlene Hart
Scott and Elizabeth Harvey
James and Shelley Hawks
Don and Pamela Hawley
Anne Hayden and Ivan Burns
Phil and Alice Hayen
Dr. F. Whiting Hays
Timothy and Jaimee Healy
Dr. William and Dr. Angela Healy
Nashoba Brooks School
Tessa Hedley-Whyte
David and Susan Hegarty
Kate and Michael Henchman
Sue Henderson
Koshi and Kate Henninghausen
David and Elizabeth Henry
Judith Herman and King Harvey
Jose and Marieka Herrero
Pamela and Peter Herrup
Hershey Family Foundation
Elizabeth and Andrew Hession-Kunz
Gretchen and Ted Hibben
Richard and Fay Higgins
Sherman and Judy Hill
Peter and Joan Hilton
Sarah Hindle
Irwin Hipsman
Roland Hoch and Sarah Garland-Hoch
Richard and Theresa Hoey
Chris and Brooke Hogan
David Holdorf and Kathy Dwyer
Steven and Carmela Horlitz
Roderick and Linda Hossfeld
Barbara Howe
Mr. and Mrs. Howe
Pam and Mark Howell
Meg Howes
Barbara Howland
The Hrabchak Family
Al Hubbard
Mr. and Ms. Brad Hubbard-Nelson
Nina Huber
Tom and Jennifer Hudner
Sally and Joel Hughes
Huiying Geng Memorial Fund
Jeffrey and Dariane Hunt
Kevin and Susan Hurley
Ilisa Hurowitz
Eleanor and John Hutchins
Lauren and BIll Huyett
Anne Irza-Leggat and Stephen Irza
The Isenbergs
Robert and Laura Israel
Thomas and Christine Jacobs
Radha Jalan

I am not afraid of storms,  
for I am learning  

how to sail my ship. 
– Louisa May Alcott

Anonymous (142)
Terri Ackerman
Andrea and Jeff Adams
William and Susan Adams
Robert Addelson and Roz Greenstein
Jay Agarwal*
Karen Ahearn
Jonathan Aibel and Julie Rohwein
Dean and Vivienne Aldrich
Tom Aley
Esther Almgren
The Anastos Family
Ehry Jane Anderson
Kenneth and Lynda Anderson
Lillian Anderson
Mary Anderson
Rick and Marilyn Anderson
Rodney and Judith Andrews
Shirley Andrews
Joanne Angier
Melissa Anthony
Reed* and Barbara* Anthony 
Gifts in Memory of Reed  
	 and Barbara Anthony
Dick and Joanne Arnaud
David and Ann Asadoorian
Cristina Carmen Aspuru and Pablo Viciana
Beth and Jamie Athanasoulas
Kamran Avini
Louise T. Axon
Barbara Ayotte
Robert and Demi Ayres
Mary Babcock
Kathleen Bailey and Richard Wells
Thomas and Ann Bailey
Barbara Baker 
Baker Root Family Foundation, Inc.
Stephen and Jane Baldini
Bob and Pamela Baldwin
Stonewall and Sara Ballard
Mary Barbaro
Sibylle Barlow
David Barney
Charles and Jane Barrett
Amy and Bill Barrett
Dev and Susan Barron
Bill and Susanna Barton
John and Patricia Battle
Robert Baum and Sarah Napier
Dorrie Bean
Jeannie and Henry Becton
Dr. Susanna Bedell  
	 and Dr. Robert McFarlane
Robert and Katherine Beede
Stearns Charitable Trust
Reinier and Nancy Beeuwkes
Amy Bell
Donald S. Bell
David Bell
Alan and Michele Bembenek
Janice and Kent Bendall
Robert and Susannah Benner
The Bentinck-Smith Family
James and Linda Bentley
Linda Benua
Raynard and Janet Benvenuti
Oded Benyo

Ted Benzer and Barbara Peters
Todd and Lauren Beresford
Forrest Berkley and Marcie Tyre
Burke and Jo Bero
John and Jen Beveridge
Janet and Robert Beyer
Sam and Caroline Bigelow
Kate Honan Bird and Sam Bird
Thomas and Tracey Bird
Walter and Susan Birge
Stanly Black
Beatrice Blacksmith
Timothy and Shirley Blancke
Cristina Coletta Blau and Peter B. Blau
Rebecca M. Blodgett*
Timothy Blodgett*
Sarah and Peter Blum
Jane and Bruce Blumberg
Larry and Joyce Blundell
John and Maryl Bode
Paul and Ellen Boehm
Matthew and Lindsay Boger
Nancy B. Bond
Daniel Booth
Diane Calabro Bosco
Boston Foundation
Khaled Bounar and Jane Hosie-Bounar
Hilary Bovey
Amanda Bowen
Alisha and Ed Boyajian
Lincoln and Edith Boyden
Sheila and Marc Boyle
John and Mary Ann Boynton
John and Johanna Boynton
Bradford Street, LLC
John and Marilyn Brady
John Branigan and Laura Klein
David and Patricia Braunegg
Christine Briggs and Elaine Bazarian
Rick and Peggy Briggs
Peter A. Brooke
Jane Fisher and Tom Brosnahan
Elissa Brown
Lorian Brown
Nancy Brown and George Koslosky
Pierce and Elise Browne
David and Ann Brownell
Malcolm Bryant and Bev Ridpath
Sara Brydges
Drs. Irwin and Linda Buchwald
Dinah B. Buechner-Vischer
Mr. and Mrs. James Bumpus
Carlo Buonomo and Suzanne Koven
Bettina Burbank and Paul Kirshen
Kevin and Jenny Burke
Paul and Gail Burmeister
Frederick Burnham and Mary Sterling
Kimberly and Dennis Burns
Charlene Burstad and Stephen Procissi
Brian Burt
William and Mary Burtis
Peter and Ellen Bush
Jason and Amantha Butler
Maura Cain
Peter and Pamela Callahan
Jeffrey and Ellen Campbell
Lorna Campbell and Chris Sharp

Each year we put together an annual report to show 
you what we’ve accomplished and the things we’re 
proud of. It’s an opportunity to share success stories 
and celebrate our Library.   
 
When our previous fiscal year started in July of 2019, 
our day-to-day operations were normal. The Library 
was offering summer reading, in-person program-
ming, book browsing and our doors were wide open. 
Then our world shifted with the COVID-19 pandemic, 
and we had to physically close our doors to the public 
for much longer than any of us could have imagined. 
 
Nothing feels the same... but even with the world at 
a standstill, we have so much to celebrate. Myriad 
virtual programming, curbside book access, innovative 
take-and-make craft kits, e-reading services, movie 
streaming, and a green lawn, scattered with tables and 
chairs, to safely meet outside.  
 
Our Library Building Project started in October and our 
vision for the future feels within reach. Throughout this 
pandemic, CFPL has continued to serve our community 
every single day in every way we can imagine.  
We’ve remained steadfast in our goal to connect  
people to information, experiences, and services so 
our community can read, learn, explore, and thrive.  
And throughout, we have been amazed and humbled 
by your generosity to our annual fund and our capital 
campaign. Thank you.  
 
While our fiscal year ended on June 30, the pandemic 
did not. New challenges continue to arise, but please 
know, that we continue to rise too. We will adapt our 
services in response to your evolving needs. We are 
here for you, even though the ways we serve you 
remain in flux.  
 
We are YOUR Library. And we cannot wait to welcome 
you back in person.
 
This list recognizes gifts and pledges to the capital 
campaign and the annual fund from July 1, 2019– 
June 30, 2020. We are so very grateful for your support.

John W. Boynton IV, 
Campaign Chair and Library Corporation Trustee

DONOR HONOR ROLL



The Jantzen Family
Michael and Rosemary Jeans
Mr. and Mrs. Abby and Paul Jenney
Ms. Joanne Jensen
Connie Johnson and Martin Rindlisbacher
Douglas and Jennifer Johnson
L. W. Johnson
Marita Johnson
Rick and Louise Johnson
Wally Johnson and Jane Hotchkiss
Frederick and Karen Jones
Mr. and Ms. George Jones, III
Joyce L. Jones
Steven and Jane Jones
Juli Jones-Davenport
Mr. Paul Josephh and Ms. Linda Schiffman
Michael Julian and Parissa Khayami
JW Adams Construction Inc.
Mary and Bill Kaiser
George Kalhorn and Hinako Regier
John and Grace Kam
Janet Kaminstein
Edward W. Kane and Martha J. Wallace
David and Enid Karr
Alice Kaufman and Michael McAteer
Gail Keane
Patty Keane
Walter Kehoe and Amy Young
Jack and Julia Kelleher
Annabelle Kellogg
Nicole and Kevin Kelly
Nate Kemp and Linda Nieman
Juliana Kennedy
Kathleen Kennedy
Monika and Joe Kennedy
Thomas and Sandie Kennedy
The Kenney Family
Natalie Kertener
Jack and Nancy-Jo Kessler
Nat and Caty Kessler
W. Carl Kester and Jane Manilych
Henry Keutman and Ilene Gipson
Jared and Song-Mei Keyes
Jonathan M. Keyes
Mr. and Mrs. Matt and Ashley Kilmartin
Janet and Andrew King
Julie Kingman
Cheryl Kirkman
Marilyn Bone Kloss
Ms. Elizabeth Knake
Rita Knapp
Knight Foundation
Knox Family Foundation
Tonia Korves
Robert and Celeste Kozlowski
Mr. Robert and Dr. Rachel Kramer
Wendy and Jim Krayer
Judith and Robert Krumme
Amy Kumpel and Julie Merritt
Robert and Bonny Kusik
Fritz Kussin
The Kussin Family
The Labadini Family
Gina and Mike LaCorcia
Alexander and Debbie Lamont
Jack and Cynthia LaMothe
Michael R. Lanagan

John and Caroline Langan
Susan Foley Larson
Lydia Lauderdale
Johan Laurent and Krista Huybrechts
Joseph and Maureen Laurin
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lawson
Kenneth and Sarah Lazarus
Edward and Elizabeth Leclair
Chris and Susan Ledoux 
Andrew Lee and Teresa Marzucco
Gregory and Holly Legault
Rebecca Lemaitre and Tim Malieckal
Warren Leon and Cynthia Robinson
Betsy and Rich Levinson
Marian Levinstein
Fran Lewitter and Jon Sutton
Melissa Liazos
Tom and Jennifer Lichoulas
Jane A. Lifton
Alan and Jean Lightman
Li-Jen Lin
Maggie and Jim Lincoln
The Lipson Family
Tim and Joan Litle
Stephen and Sherry Litwack
Ling Liu
Max and Mia Lo
Elliot and Lenore Lobel
Chris and Emily Lobono
Robert and Janice Locke
Estate of Ann Logan
Sheri Long
Mark and Jodi Loughlin
Dr. and Mrs. Frederick H. Lovejoy Jr.
Mr. Paul Geoffrey Lowney
Steven Burns and Christina Lynch
Nancy J. Lyons
Craig and Lisa MacDonnell
Andrew Magee
Matthew and Stephanie Magee
Gregory Maguire and Andy Newman
John and Claire Mannheim
Anne-Ghilaine Marino
Louis and Carolou Marquet
Andrew and Iris Marquis
Kenneth and Judith Marriner
Lawrence Masland and Pamela Talbot
Dr. Appleton and Ms. Caroline Mason
William and Janet Mason
Amanda and Tom Matthews
Louisa Mattson
John and Melissa McBride
Lucy and Bob McBride
Mary and Terence McCourt
Hugh and Sue McCrory
Joan M. McDade
Paul McGinn
Michael Root McGrath
Tracy Mcintyre
David and Laura McKenna
Jenine McKenna
The Mckeown Family
John J. McWalter, Jr.
Peter and Carol Meenan
Jack Megan
Janet and Robert Mendelsohn
Carol Messina

Nancy and Darren Messina
Gilbert Metcalf and Rebecca Winborn
Christian and Polly Meyer
Andrea and David Meyers
Middlesex Savings Bank
Carl and Carol Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Miller
Janet Miller
Kevin and Kristen Miller
Mr. Nicholas T. Miller  
	 and Ms. Patricia A. McCarthy
Priscilla Miller
Chris and Alison Millerick
Caroline and Artur Minkin
The Miraks
Dr. Steven M. Mirin  
	 and Dr. Margaret S. McKenna
Sarah and Rob Mitchell
Thomas and Suzanne Moffitt
Richard W. and Libby Monaghan
Mr. Brad Moran
Jennifer Moran
Mr. and Mrs. Jim and Barbara Moran
John and Kathleen Moriarty
Charles and Nancy Morrison
The Morse Family
Shelley Morss
Jerry Moss
MaryAlice and Webster Mudge
Gregory and Amy Mueller
Victoria and Frederic Mulligan
Taragh and Babbie Mulvany
Nancy Mulvey
David and Jennifer Munn
Judy Munn
Sydney Munn
John Graham and Kerry Munro
Jennifer Myers
Joel A. Myerson
Eric and Liz Nadzo
James Nager
Kevin and Catherine Neijstrom
Geraldine Nelson
Joshua and Claire Nelson
Peter and Pat Nelson
Stephen Neumeier and Carol Savoy
John Nevison and Nancy McJennett
Jeff and Sarah Newton
Peter and Ginny Nicholas
Scott Nicholson
Murray and Barbara Nicolson
Dan Niemann and Sorrel Sammons
Virginia M. Niles
Theresa Nimick-Whiteside
Bouke and Amy Noordzij
Lee Nordblom
Diane Nordin and Thomas Keller
Melissa and David Norton
Ann and Nick Noyes
Sarah and Jon O’Keefe
Julie and David O’Brien
Dierdre O’Brien
Paul and Elaine O’Connell
Daniel O’Connor
Kathleen O’Hara
Cornelius O’Hear and Maryanne Cappello
Mr. and Mrs. Okurowski

Kate and Rick Olney
Melissa Olsen
Dr. Jean Olson
Marilyn O’Rourke
Marc and Debbie Osofsky
Ms. Elizabeth Packard
Christoper and Deirdre Painter
Whitfield and Linda Painter
Charles and Gari Palmer
Meredith and John Palusci
Margot Paraskewich
Kevin and Leila Parke
Charles and Elizabeth Parker
Rob and Lindsey Parker
Richard and Catherine Parmalee
Richard and Amy Pasley
Joyce Paulson
Raymond and Sheila Pavlik
Amanda Peppercorn
Judith Perkins
Ken and Judy Perrin
Ned Perry and Cynthia Wood
Leslie J. and Linda O. Peterson
Arlene Petri
The Piper Family 
Ms. Ilse Plume
William and Susan Plummer
Bonnie Baker Pohlig
Chris and Patty Popov
Phillip Posner
Sandra Potter
Bette Pounders
Barbara Powell
Stephen and Nancy Powell
Nancy Powell-Daley
Samantha Power and Cass Sunstein
Steve and Adrienne Principe
Earl Pughe
Carmi Punzalan
Rebecca S. Purcell
Gary and Marcia Puryear
Wendy Putnam and Mark Tracy
Louis Putterman
Richard and Judy Quanrud
Sue St. Croix and David Quimby
James Raffel
David and Beth Railsback
Robert Rainis and Melissa Leffler
Lance Ramshaw and Abigail Wine
Jane Randall
Tom and Anne Rarich
Neil and Anna Rasmussen
Mary Rauscher
Brooke and Patrick Redmond
Josh and Jessica Reed
Mr. and Mrs. Brock Reeve
Julia and Jim Reichheld
James and Stephanie Reid
Kim Reid and Manohar Panjabi
Kathleen and Conan Reidy
Carmin Reiss and Eric Green
The Renyi Family
Chad and Sue Reynolds
Laura and Bob Reynolds
Susan Reynolds
John Richardson and Connie Roche 
James Richardson and Susan Lynch

Rod Riedel
Joe Rigali and Tracy Winn
Dan Riordan
April Robb
George and Nancy Robb
Mr. and Mrs. Russell Robb, III
Ross R. Roberts
William and Sandra Robichaud
Hilary Robinson
Mr. and Mrs. Kurt Robinson
Robert and Jill Robitaille
William and Penny Rodday
Chip and Barbara Roehrig
Tooey Rogers
Angela Romijn
Matt and Candace Root
David and Toby Ropeik
Gene Rork
Donald Rosato
Brian and Lucy Rosborough
Timothy and Nina Rose
Bonnie and Thomas Rosse
Linda and Arnold Roth
Kitsy and Terry Rothermel
Mark Rovelli
Hope and Steve Rubin
David Ruediger and Jane Rapalus
Ruettgers Family Foundation
Paul and Theresa Ruhlmann
Alexandra and Sean Ruhmann
Thomas and Jane Rupley
The Rush Family
Thomas and Mimi Rutledge
Rose P. Ruze
Kelly and Christopher Ryan
Melissa Carey Saalfield
William Sabine and Melita Teichert
Thomas Sablak and Laura Mills
Sridhar Sadasivan
Toby L. Saef
Holly and Louis Salemy
Benson and Joyce Saler
Saltbox Kitchen
Alex and Elizabeth Salvi
Bob and Caroll Sandel
Ernest and Carol Sarason
Michael Schelzi
Michael and Sally Schnitzer
Linda and Ray Schubnel
Wilson and Jennifer Schunemann
Jonathan and Kirsten Schwartz
Carolyn and John Schweitzer
Arthur and Martha Schwope
Mr. and Ms. Theodore Scott
Elizabeth Seabury
Ms. Sally Seaver
William and Sherry Seaver
Judith Segal
Judith Severson
John and Judy Shanley
Rose Shao
Benson and Norma Shapiro
Douglas and Anne Sharpe
Sarah Angell Sharpe
Gordon and Joy Shaw
Mr. and Mrs. T. Andrew Sheehan
The Shepard Family

Annabelle Shepherd*
Jennie Sheppard
Rev. Dr. Jim Sherblom  
	 and Ms. Loretta Ho Sherblom  
Jane W. Sherrill
Richard and Carolyn Shohet
Georgia and Chris Shutzer
Robert and Karen Silver
Adam and Amy Simon
Robert and Diane Simon
William and Pam Simonds
Joan and David Siskind
Thomas and Edith Sisson
Aina Skaubitis
Wendy Slattebo
Mr. and Ms. John C. Slocum
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin Small
Peter and Alison Small
Darien N. Smith
Lowell S. Smith and Sally Sanford
The Snook Family
Jennifer Snyder
Bob and Melinda Sodergren-Kulish
AJ and Sheila Sohn
Nancy Sokol
Bill and Rachel Sones
Edward Sonn
Betsy Spaulding
Ms. Emily Speagle
Charles and Sherin Spofford
Elizabeth and Michael Sprague
Mr. and Mrs. William Spring
The Spring Family
Samantha St. Laurent
Anne and Peter Standish
Wade and Mary Staniar
Kate and Richard Stanley
Colette and Dan Stanzler 
Penelope Staples and C. R. Moore
Philip and Marsha Stark
Paul and Carol Steele
Mark Stein and Rosa Hallowell
Hilary and Langley Steinert
Melvin and Pauline Stephens
Janice Stephenson
John Stevens and Virginia McIntyre
Donald and Marjory Stevenson
Arthur Stevenson 
Gifts in Memory of Arthur Stevenson
Roger and Helen Stoddard
James and Deborah* Stoessel
Elizabeth Stoll and David Schwartz
Steve and Jennifer Stone
Jeff and Maryann Street
Yumi and Jeff Suarez
Eleanor Sudler and Walter Littell
Mr. Dean Sullender  
	 and Ms. Suzanne M. Knight
Alison and Devin Sullivan
James and Victoria Sutton
Tom and Betsy Swaim
Derek Swaim
John and Linda Sweeney
Murray and Jean Swindell
Suzy and Jon Symons
Kathy and Ronald Takvorian
Kenneth and Wendy Taubes

Mr. and Ms. Frederick R. Taylor
Marta Taylor
Alexander Tedeschi and Kathryn Oh
Michael Terra
Caroline Thayer
Valerie and Harvey Thayer
Beth Thiemann
Ann Thornley
Richard and Marian* Thornton
Andrew and Beth Thut
John and Cathy Tilney
Patricia Tobin
Gail Topakian
Benjamin Trafton
Leslie Fisher and Bob Treitman 
Thomas and Charity Tremblay
Tuesday Ladies Club
Neela and Srinath Tupil
Alexandra Turner and George Stewart
Jan and Carl Turnquist
Sylvia Udris
Randall and Kay Upham
James Vahey and Joan Eagan
Henry and Janet Vaillant
Carl Valvo and Mav Pardee
Paul and Wilhelmina van der Wansem
Marge and Rusty Van Houten
Eric and Laurie Van Loon
Philip and Mary-Wren vanderWilden
Martha Vater
Viktor Vejins and Libby Kurten
Ralph and Laurine Verrilli
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Vitkevich, Jr.
Jay and Stephanie Vogt
Amanda von Weise
Irene and Paul Vouros
Jonathan and Lynn Wachs
Susan and Thomas Wagner
David Waldman and Carolyn Schwartz
Alec Walker and Caitlin Selle
Bonnie Walker
Judy Walpole
Hendrika Waltman
Dexter and Julia Wang
Richard and Patricia Waters
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Watson
Alice and Ben Webber
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Webber
Jerry and Carole Wedge
Liz and Dave Wei
Barbara and Eliot Weisman
Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel Welch
Mr. Richard E. Welch
Meghan Wells
Wells Fargo Community Support Campaign
Mark Weltner and Sandra Crawford
David Wendell
Mr. and Mrs. L. Richard Wenzel
The Werner Family
Fred Wersan and Paula Posnick
Patrick and Kim West
Emily Wheeler
Joseph C. Wheeler
Paul and Marcia White
Tim and Abby White
Rob and Charlotte Whitmore
Alan and Lois Whitney

Jeffrey Wieand and Janet Silver
Sara Wilbur
Meagan Wildes
Herbert and Angie Wilkins
Bruce and Patricia Willard
Lee Williams
William and Sally Williams
Nancy Rea and David A. Wilson
Elizabeth H. Wison
Eric and Madelene Wilson
Kenneth Wilson and Linda Hardiman
Lara Wilson
Michael and Leslie Wilson
Thomas Wilson
Westley Wilson
Carter and Lissa Winstanley
Mary Wittenhagen
Gifts in Memory of Warner Wood  
Pam and Bill Woodard
Chandler and George Woodland
Byron and Kelvey* Woodman
Elise and Alan Woodward
John and Beverly Woodward
Jill Wu
Alec and Billie Wyeth
Steven and Christine Wyman
Christopher and Debra Wysopal
Hon Hoi Yee and Barbara Homer Yee
Alfred and Karin Yen
Roxanne E. and Michael J. Zak
David and Miriam Zarchan
Chip and Margaret Ziering 
Linda Ziffrin and Fred Abbott

We strive to make this list as  
accurate as possible. Please  
accept our apologies for any  
mistakes. You can email updates  
to meckel@CFPLCorp.org.
 
* Deceased

We are so grateful for  
the support of the  
Friends of the Concord 
Free Public Library.  
Their significant contri-
butions not only helped 
to fund our capital 
campaign, but also their 
annual contributions 
help to buy books  
and materials.

DONOR HONOR ROLL
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CFPL’S COMMITMENT TO SUSTAINABILITY

The Library Corporation is supporting the Town of Concord’s climate action commitment by creating 
the Library’s first sustainability plan. The plan will have two primary focus areas: 1) Outreach and  
Education and 2) Built Environment and Operations. As the stewards of the Concord Free 
Public Library, the Library Corporation has taken on a community-centered process with input from 
across the library community, and the outcome will be an aspirational, clear, and actionable plan that 
will inform and engage the community in their response to climate change. This sustainability plan 
aligns with the Town’s climate commitments and Concord’s sustainability and resilience goals of the 
Town of Concord’s Sustainable Concord Plan. 

For more information on the plan, visit CFPLCorp.org/planning-website/

LIBRARY 
SUSTAINABILITY 
COMMITTEE 
With support from  
the Waltham-based  
firm GreenerU, the  
Sustainability Committee 
has been leading the plan 
development process. 

Members of the  
Committee include: 

Elise Woodward, Chair

Jeff Adams

Lindsay Howard

Kate Hanley

Michael Bellefeuille

Maggie Bowers

Reni Cunningham

Rick Johnson

Alice Kaufman

Marcy Bouley Eckel

Kerry Cronin

Anke Voss

Madeleine Klein

SUSTAINABILITY PLANNING GOALS

• �Create a clear,  
implementable 5-year  
sustainability plan

• �Align the plan with Town’s 
Sustainable Concord plan 
and long-term planning  
at CFPL

• �Engage the community 
and increase community 
awareness

Sep 
2020

Oct 
2020

Nov 
2020

Dec 
2020

Jan 
2021

Feb 
2021

Mar 
2021

Apr 
2021

Launched a 
Sustainability 

Planning website 
and survey.

Plan focus areas 
established based on 

survey responses.

Committee and Library staff worked to  
incorporate community input into formation 

of goals and strategies, and draft action  
steps to implement the vision. 

Community members are 
invited to attend public 

comment events

May 
2021


